
July 2012 
Commodore’s  Report 

  

 Fleet Captain’s Report 
            Aloha Fellow Members, 
 Our Challenge Cup Team earned its keep this past 
weekend but fell short of victory. Our sailors fought 
hard for a credible fifth place out of ten yacht clubs. 
My hat goes off to Black Ice, skippered by JP Knoll, 
Tryptonite, skippered by Dave Dunbar, Rogue 
Tripp, skippered by David Eames, and Reach 
Around, skippered by Jeff Hunt.  DJ, our team 
captain, and all the crewmembers put much effort 
into climbing the ladder. Let's hope for a podium 
finish next year. 
 On Saturday while we were sailing for the Challenge 
Cup, Kirk Newkirk participated in the annual Round 
the Island Race out of FWYC. Skippering his NACRA C 
20 with Bert Jr. as crew, they missed their record 
from last year by fifteen minutes, but won overall. 
Kirk said they finally got their navigation right but 
had to tack 'a hundred times' after Navarre. They 
earned their keep as well. Mahalo to Mark Smith for 
serving as their ground chief and safety boat. 
 Mike Pedersen and the other 'Little Wickeds' are 
planning a robust weekend of fun for the Patriots' 
Day Regatta. Let's hope the weather provides sunny 
skies and challenging winds. 
 The Planning Committee for our annual Race for the 
Roses Regatta is working earnestly on making this 
year's event special. Our Committee includes Ellen 
Hunt (Chair), Karen Kriegel, and Julie Connerley. 
Please contact one of them if you wish to participate 
as a crewmember or contribute to the regatta 
preparation. 
 Let's hope that our winds hold true for the remainder 
of our sailing year. For individual race results please 
select the desired regatta in the Racing Schedule link. 
Using the electronic registration is a time saver over 
phone tag. Please help your Race Committee 
volunteers serve you. Our 'big' events are coming, so 
join us at PBYC and share the adventure and spirit. 
 
Share the Sea, 
Bert Rice 

            PBYC has been packed with fun parties and 
awesome events and of course wonderful 
camaraderie. June was filled with lots of sailing and 
even more planning for upcoming events. The Race 
for the Roses Committee has been having lots of 
fundraisers to help support the event for yet another 
year! Dave and LeAyn Dunbar defended B-Class in 
Challenge Cup and you guessed it, they won!!!!! Of 
course they are not the only recent winners from 
PBYC. Most recently our very own Rob Fair has 
become the first one and only undefeated multihull 
sailor at PBYC!! Yes you heard me right; he is 
undefeated even sailing against Captain Kirk!!! Many 
thanks have to go out to Mike and Andrea Pedersen, 
and Jason Knoll for hosting a wonderful Patriots Day 
Regatta!! Good times were had by all! I strongly 
encourage each and every team to follow in their 
footsteps and host a regatta this year. As they and 
everyone else who has done it will tell you, it truly is 
a fun experience! Keep your eyes open for some 
upcoming potential by-law changes and updates that 
we will have for you in the next Spreader. I look  
forward to seeing all of you at PBYC this Summer! 
 
DJ 
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Rear Commodore’s Report From The Membership Corner.... 

 Membership Report 

  Accepted New Members 

 � Bob Kelly 

              (returning member) 
              Pensacola, FL 
 � John Farris 

              Niceville, FL 

Please make sure to let Debbie know if you change , 
any of your contact information (i.e. mailing address, 
phone number EMAIL ADDRESS, etc).   
Send it to club@pensacolabeach-yc.org or to 
Debbie Belger, dlbelger@aol.com. Thank you. 

PBYC/Key Sailing Junior Sailing Camp 

August 6th to the 10th, 2012 

 
The camp promises to be full of sailing activities for 
ages 7-14. Kids must know how to swim. 
Preparations are being made for another fantastic 
camp. We are adding a different venue for part of the 
camp at Shoreline Park. Please be signing up those 
friends and relatives you 
want to include in camp this 
year, space is plentiful for 
now. As days roll by so does 
space in camp and you don't 
want anyone to miss the 
opportunity for this camp. 
Go to pensacolabeach-yc.org 
click on the Junior Sailing 
link for application and info. 
Thanks folks. 
Cindy McBride 
 

July 15th is the final deadline to get your annual dues 
payment to me.  Please send in as soon as 
possible.  I would like to do one printing of all 
membership cards, with one mailing to members with 
your parking decal.  Each household will receive (1) 
one parking decal. If you would like/need additional 
decals they can be purchased at the bar for $1.00. 
 
Thank you, 
Debbie Belger 
Membership Coordinator 
Secretary 

            Lots of sailing and parties for PBYC in June.  
The Challenge Cup party was a great success.  
Shrimp, pasta salad, and oh my God.....the crab dip! 
Obviously a huge hit at the bar as Larry and Joe S. 
were gobbling it down!  Will certainly keep that little 
dish in mind for upcoming events. Thanks to our 
Commodore for the use of the house for the after 
race party.  There were burgers and dogs, pasta 
salad, and a brisket to die for!!  Thanks to all those 
who brought dishes to share.  Those of you who 
didn't make it certainly missed out! 
 Next on the agenda was our Race for the Roses  
Italian Dinner night. Lasagna, baked ziti, spaghetti 
and meatballs, the list goes on.  Thanks to all who 
slaved over a hot stove to make this an awesome  
event!  Ellen.....Jeff says he made all the meatballs 
himself. 
 Last but not least was the Patriot's Day Regatta! 
Great food, great trophies, and even better 
camaraderie at the after party. Thanks to Jason Knoll 
and Mike and Andrea Pedersen for a job well done!  
And a special thanks to Andrea for the birthday rum 
cake.  DELICIOUS!!! 
 Coming up in July..... more of the same.  4th of July 
this Wednesday.  Come by the club for fireworks and 
great fun.  Wednesday the 11th and 18th, the Race 
for the Rose's crew will be putting together a wing  
and/or taco night.  Look out for the emails with the 
details. 
 Blue Angel weekend we will have our friends from 
PYC rafting up for a potluck weekend with dinner on 
Saturday and brunch on Sunday.  PYC will supply the 
entree' for dinner and for those of you with hang-
overs on Sunday.....they will have the champagne 
and bloody marys.  Bring your favorite dish to share 
and come out for a fun filled weekend. 
And that's only the first half of July.  Guys....get 
ready to support your ladies during the Bikini Cup 
Regatta on the 21st and the 25th anniversary Race 
for the Rose's on the 28th. 
 
Lisa 
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Pensacola Beach Yacht Club August 2012  www.pensacolabeach-yc.org 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

2:00PM - 8:00PM CLOSED CLOSED 5:30PM - UNTIL  5:30PM -  UNTIL  5:30PM - 11:30PM 2:00PM - 12:00AM 

   1 2 3 4 

       

5 6 7 8 9 10 11 

       

12 13 14 15 16 17 18 

  BOARD MEETING  

6:30 PM     

19 20 21 22 23 24 25 

      
Big Mouth 

Race - PBYC 

26 27 28 29 30 31  

   SPREADER DEADLINE    

       

       

Pensacola Beach Yacht Club July 2012  www.pensacolabeach-yc.org 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

2:00PM - 8:00PM CLOSED CLOSED 5:30PM - UNTIL  5:30PM -  UNTIL  5:30PM - 11:30PM 2:00PM - 12:00AM 

1 2 3 4 5 6 7 

   
Watch the 
fireworks from 
the Club deck! 

  

Meigs Regatta 
FWYC 

Fast Women’s 
Regatta 
PtYC 

8 9 10 11 12 13 14 

  
BOARD MEETING  

6:30 PM 
Wing and/or 

Taco Night 
  

 
Blue Angels 
Raft  Up 

15 16 17 18 19 20 21 

   
Wing and/or 

Taco Night 
  

GYA Jr Lipton 
SYC 

Bikini Regatta 
NYC 

22 23 24 25 26 27 28 

     SPREADER DEADLINE 
Race for the 

Roses 

PBYC 

29 30 31     

       

       
       

PBYC/Key Sailing Junior Sailing Camp 



Commodore  David Johnson 
      c 292.8414      djsurfer69@yahoo.com 

Vice-Commodore  Mike Pedersen 
      c 291.3380              mcpedersen@yahoo.com 

Rear Commodore             Lisa Sharp 
  c 687.9153     sharpproperties1@aol.com       

Secretary          Debbie Belger 
      c 712.9610    dlbelger@aol.com 

Treasurer  Paul Barrett 
      c  313.6635        pcarrbarrett@hotmail.com 

Fleet Captain         Bert Rice 
                           c 206.8498      bert.rice2010@yahoo.com 

Correspondence to the Executive Board, requiring important actions on the board’s part, must 
be signed by the member(s) requesting such action.  Unsigned requests cannot be acted upon. 

The Spreader is published monthly by Pensacola Beach Yacht Club, a member of the Gulf 
Yachting Association.  Circulation includes all PBYC members and GYA affiliated clubs.  Contribu-
tions of stories, news, or photographs are welcome.  All submissions must be received by the 
Spreader deadline shown on the activities calendar.  Mail submissions to the address above or 
email to the Spreader Editor as listed at right. 

Following positions report to the Fleet Captain: 
    GYA Offshore Council Rep.     David Johnson 
           c 292.8414       djsurfer69@yahoo.com 
    GYA One-design Rep.                David Johnson 
            c 292.8414       djsurfer69@yahoo.com 
    GYA PHRF Area Handicapper    David Dunbar 
            c 341.8586       dcdunbar@hotmail.com 
    GYA Coordinator   Rick Zern 
            c 261.4129        enza2000@aol.com 
    Power Boat Rep.     Lee Hargrove  
.           c 292.4783         l.hargrove@mchsi.com 
    Junior Sailing Representative   Anne Geisel 
       c 982.3667        annegeisel@aol.com 
    Multihull Representative   Mark Smith 
.              nacra20@cox.net 
 
Following positions report to the Secretary: 
    Membership Coordinator   Debbie Belger 
           c 712.9610        dlbelger@aol.com 
    Webmaster/Spreader Editor  Mike Douglas 
       c 572.6321                   mdouglas@mail.com 
    Spreader Distribution   Steve & Carol Headley 
       c 723.1928        stevenheadley@bellsouth.net 
 
Following positions report to the Vice-Commodore:  

     General Manager, Bar & Facilities  Joe Stanley 
              h 932.8074                     jstanleytsu73@yahoo.com 
     Dock Master                Steve Headley 
              c 723.1928         stevenheadley@bellsouth.net 
 
 Following position reports to the Commodore:  
    Fleet Counsel    Joe Hammons 
            h 932.5271         jhammons@bellsouth.net 
 

Sunday 2:00 PM - 8:00 PM 

Monday CLOSED 

Tuesday CLOSED 

Wednesday 5:30 PM - UNTIL 

Thursday 5:30 PM - UNTIL 

Friday 5:30 PM - 11:30 PM 

Saturday 2:00 PM - 12:00 AM 
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Pensacola Beach Yacht Club 


